# La Salle University La Salle University Digital Commons

**Faculty Bulletins** 

**University Publications** 

4-30-1957

Faculty Bulletin: April 30, 1957

La Salle University

Follow this and additional works at: http://digitalcommons.lasalle.edu/faculty bulletins

# Recommended Citation

 $La~Salle~University, "Faculty~Bulletin:~April~30, 1957"~(1957).~\textit{Faculty~Bulletins}.~203. \\ http://digitalcommons.lasalle.edu/faculty\_bulletins/203$ 

This Book is brought to you for free and open access by the University Publications at La Salle University Digital Commons. It has been accepted for inclusion in Faculty Bulletins by an authorized administrator of La Salle University Digital Commons. For more information, please contact careyc@lasalle.edu.

#### FACULTY BULLETIN

## April 30, 1957

Fine Film Program #6 - Lounge	May	1
Baseball - University of Pennsylvania (Away)	May	1
Golf - St. Joseph's (Home)	May	2
Tennis - Lafayette (Away)	May	2
Crew - Marietta (Home)	May	2
Junior Prom - Bala Country Club	May	3
Baseball - Temple (Away)	May	4
Crew - Dad Vail (Philadelphia)	May	4
Open House	May	5
Golf - University of Pennsylvania	May	6
Tennis - Delaware (Away)	May	6
Baseball - West Chester (Home)	May	7
Golf - Villanova (Away)	May	
Masque Show - "Oklahoma"	May	8 - 12
Tennis- St. Joseph's (Home)	May	9
Freshman Formal	May	10
Baseball - Muhlenberg (Away)	May	11
Sophomore Week Begins - Picnic	May	12
ROTC Annual Inspection	May	13
Golf - Temple (Home)	May	14
Tennis - Albright (Away)	May	14
Baseball - Albright (Away)	May	14
Baseball - Villanova (Home)	May	15
Founder's Day (Holiday)	Mav	15

## PRE-REGISTRATION FORMS

Course Advisors are asked to return to C 103 all completed pre-registration forms.

#### INVESTMENT MOVIE

Faculty members are invited to attend a movie on Investments which will be shown on May 2, Thursday at 12:30 in room C 214 by a former graduate, Bill Sullivan.

#### ANNUAL GIVING PROGRAM

The President has begun the education of La Salle students to "Annual Giving". The faculty are requested to say a word in all their classes in favor of the Annual Giving Program and to encourage the students to support it.

#### **BOOKS ABROAD WEEK**

The United States Information Agency and the Philadelphia World Affairs Council are sponsoring a special collection of books which are to be sent abroad. La Salle College, with the other Philadelphia colleges, is participating in the program. The faculty can aid by contributing books and by encouraging students to do the same. Containers will be placed in strategic spots in the College library.

## REMINDER

It is especially important during this last month of school that all faculty members be exact in meeting their classes on schedule. A reasonably firm discipline during these beautiful spring days is a necessity, to counteract the tendency in students to dissipate their interest.

ADJUSTMENTS IN CLASS HOURS: Friday, May 3 and Monday, May 13. Fourth period classes on Friday, May 3 will end 10 minutes early, i.e., at 12:10 A.M., fifth period will begin 10 minutes later than usual, i.e., at 12:40 P.M. This arrangement is being made to give students the opportunity to attend First Friday devotions in the Auditorium.

The annual ROTC Inspection will take place on Monday, May 13. All ROTC students are excused from classes during the 5th and 6th periods. All Faculty Members free at this hour are cordially invited to attend the Inspection Ceremony in the Stadium.

## ENTRANCE EXAMINATION BOARD TESTS

The College Entrance Examination Board Tests will be administered to high school seniors at La Salle College on Sunday, May 18th. The morning and afternoon tests will be offered. Members of the faculty who have served as supervisors or proctors will be notified within the next ten days of their assignments.

### ACADEMIC GOWNS

Those members of the faculty who received post cards requesting information about academic equipment are asked to return the cards as soon as possible.

If any faculty members have special requests or arrangements concerning academic gowns or hoods they are asked to contact Mr. Frank Kerr, Campus Store manager, at their earliest convenience.

# FOUNDER'S DAY

The members of the faculty are requested to read carefully the directions for Founder's Day. A list of procedures for the program has been placed in the mail box of each member. For further information or for a copy of procedures contact the office of the Vice-President, C-104.

## OPEN HOUSE

The members of the faculty and their families are cordially invited to be present for La Salle's Open House on Sunday, May 5, 2:00 P.M. to 5:00 P.M.

#### SOCIAL SCIENCE MAJORS AND TEACHERS

Over 5000 social workers will attend the National Assembly to be held in Philadelphia May 19-26. A special session for social science majors and teachers is scheduled for May 23 at 3:00 P.M. There will be a guided tour of exhibits, followed by a panel discussion. National social work leaders will speak briefly concerning job opportunities in the several fields of social work. Audience participation will be encouraged. Accommodations (and refreshments) for 250 persons are being arranged. La Salle students and teachers are hereby urged to take advantage of this opportunity.

# ANOTHER QUESTIONNAIRE !

The College and University Department of the National Catholic Education Association is making a study of the amount of publishing done by faculty members, of Catholic colleges and universities, over the three years previous, 1954-56 inclusive.

As complete a listing as possible of the scholarly publications appearing from the pens of faculty members in Catholic institutions of higher education during the stated period will provide an excellent point of departure for intelligent planning for the years ahead. Weaknesses are apparent, but it is hoped that areas of strength will also be discovered. We feel that this study will provide a strong stimulus towards a concerted effort in our institutions to publish the fruits of scholarly study and research.

Data requested for the preparation of a monograph on the amount of publishing done by the faculty members of Catholic colleges and universities during the three-year period, 1954-1956.

Time period of this study: The calendar years 1954-1956 inclusive.

<u>Authors</u> All authors should be listed who actually were faculty members during one or more of the years, 1954-1956. Include only those publications which they produced while members of the faculty of a Catholic college or university. Please state total number of faculty for each year.

# Types of publications to be included in the study:

- A) <u>Books</u> Give complete title of book; author, highest degree earned, academic position in a Catholic institution at the time of publication of book, including school, e.g., graduate, education, arts and sciences, etc.; number of pages, publisher, and year of publication. Brief summary of content desirable.
- B) Monographs Give complete title of monograph; author, highest degree earned, academic position in a Catholic institution at the time of publication of the monograph, including school, e.g., graduate, education arts and sciences, etc.; number of pages, publisher, and year of publication. Brief summary of content desirable.
- C) Scholarly articles in professional periodicals Give complete title of article, author, highest degree earned, academic position in a Catholic institution at the time of publication of the article, including school, e.g., graduate, education, arts and sciences, etc.; number of pages, publisher, and year of publication. Brief synopsis of article desirable.
- D) Scholarly articles appearing in other than professional periodicals Give complete title of article, author, highest degree earned, academic position in a Catholic institution at the time of publication of the article; including school, e.g., graduate, education, arts and sciences, etc.; number of pages, publisher, and year of publication. Brief synopsis of article desirable.
- N.B. --- Do not list book reviews, catalogues or brochures, religious bulletins, pamphlets, hectographed class notes, etc.

Please make return of information to the Office of the Dean, Cl04, by Friday next, May 10, 1957.

## REMINDER CONCERNING FINAL EXAMINATIONS

Will those who desire to have examination copy stenciled or duplicated please cooperate with the Duplicating Department by turning in copy within the two week period prior to the giving of the examination.